MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF HEALTH

OCTOBER 9, 2008
Executive Board met on personnel issues preceding the regular meeting.

The regular meeting of the Board of Health was held October 9, 2008 in the Commissioner’s courtroom on the 3rd floor of the Delaware County building.   Chairperson Mrs. Judi Harris called the meeting to order at 7:45 p.m.  The following board members were present:

J. Harris

Dr. G. Costello
A. Reagan

Dr. J. Peterson

T. Townsend


Chairperson Harris asked for corrections to the September minutes. No corrections were made.  A motion was made to accept the September minutes, seconded, motion carried.  
Chairperson Harris asked the Pioneer Cemetery Preservation Committee to present but the committee had trouble with the power point presentation so the meeting moved to other business.  
Chairperson Harris asked the requests for Tobacco Settlement Funds be presented by the representative present.  Jared Quarles with Future Choices discussed the Walk & Roll into the New Year in conjunction with the YMCA.  It would be a 10 week program which would target low income families and people with disabilities and some of the classes would include yoga, basketball and other activities through the YMCA.  Mr. Quarles said Future Choices would like to assist 100 people in this program.  
Ms. Leavell from Cathedral of Praise Reach Center explained to the board the need for computer equipment to further their cause of HIV testing in the community.  The center offers HIV screening after regular business hours to parts of the community overlooked by conventional screening clinics. Personnel are trained by the State Health Department.
Pat Hart from Safer Drug Free Delaware County introduced a young lady, Megan, who has been affiliated with the organization for a little over a year, who described the Red Ribbon Breakfast.  Megan stated the funds would be used to help supply give-a-ways to children in area city and county schools.  They have partnered with area young people to make up a performance team which speak on positive re-enforcement.

Cheryl Matthew, chairperson of the Tobacco Free Coalition presented a proposal for the Delaware County Tobacco Free Coalition, who was unable to attend.  Ms. Matthew requested funding for brochures and literature pertaining to smoking cessation classes.
Mr. Jones presented a written proposal from the Full Circle Arts Co-op to the board members.  No one from the co-op was present to address the board but Dr. Peterson commented on the organization due to his involvement.  The proposal requested funds to purchase a Master Mechanic Tool Set.

After the board members asked questions of each person presenting and further discussion, a motion was made and seconded to grant the following monies to each:

Future Choices/Walk and Roll into the New Year
$10,500
(Mr. Quarles required to report in February to board)
Cathedral of Praise Reach Center 


$  3,114

Safer Drug Free Delaware County


$  1,500

Tobacco Free Coalition



$  2,965

Full Circle Arts Co-op



$  1,421

Motion carried by the board.

Pioneer Cemetery Preservation Association presented a power point which informed the board of their work, the results at area cemeteries and their ongoing struggle to fund their projects.  The association also shares their expertise with different community groups such as the Boy Scouts and church groups.  The association asked the board to consider increasing the cost of certified death certificate by $1.00 which would in turn fund the association with future restorations.  Chairperson Harris thanked the association and commended them for all the work but pointed out to them of the recent fee increase to the death certificates.  After further discussion, it was moved and seconded to table this issue for future discussion after Mr. Jones researched the legalities of the proposal.  Motion carried.  Dr. Peterson voiced interest in the Coroner’s Education Fund and what the $1.75 per certificate sold covered.
Chairperson Harris reported on the Indiana State Dept. of Health Leadership Conference for long-term care facilities.  

Chairperson Harris stated after legal advice from counsel the personnel issue of vacation and sick time was resolved.  A motion was made and seconded to abide by the Delaware County Commissioner 2008 personnel policies handbook along with the addendum dated September 7, 2001 which affected employees hired prior to January 1, 2001, also referred to the grandfather clause for vacation and sick time, motion carried.
Chairperson Harris met with Christine Stinson, Environmental Health Specialist, and discussed the Delaware County HazMat team. Chairperson Harris said Mrs. Stinson shared some ideas and concerns with the current HazMat team which Chairperson Harris found informative.
Mr. Jones reported the progress of the Health Needs Assessment concerning the Asthma grant, suicide prevention, childhood obesity and diabetes education.

Dr. Wilkins reported Claude Chandler, Environmental Health Specialist, would be leaving at the end of October and Lori Gibson, Nurse, FMLA leave expired and is no longer with the department.
Chairperson Harris asked for further business, it was moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded and carried.  Meeting adjourned at 9:19 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Mrs. Judi Harris, Chairperson, Board of Health     
Donna Wilkins, MD, Health Officer


